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BOB WATSON, DIRECTOR

June 14, 2001 Agenda: June 26, 2001

Board of Supervisors
County of Santa Cruz
701 Ocean Street

Santa Cruz, California

Emergency Culvert Replacement - County Parking Lot 1020 Emeline Ave.
Dear Members of the Board:

On May 7, 2001 the Department of General Services authorized an emergency repair of the
drainage culvert located at the County parking lot adjacent to 1020 Emeline Ave. County staff
discovered that a deteriorating culvert had created a large and dangerous sink-hole, 6 feet long by
6 feet wide and 15 feet deep. Emergency action was necessary because the sink-hole was
expanding and posed an immediate threat to County property and public safety. County staff
contacted several contractors in an effort to select a contractor to expedite repair to the site. The
repair and the replacement of the culvert was successfully performed by Jeff Hill & Sons
Construction Co. at a cost of $19,950. The immediate action taken to repair this culvert prevented
further damage to the parking lot and prevented possible injury or other property damage.
Financing for this emergency repair was provided through the General Services Department’s
building maintenance index 333100, subobject 3395.

It is, therefore, RECOMMENDED that your Board:

1. Approve and ratify the emergency replacement of a drainage culvert located at the County
parking lot adjacent to 1020 Emeline Ave. at a cost of $19,950.

2. Authorize the Auditor Controller to process payment in the amount of $19,950 to Jeff Hill & Sons
Construction Company.

Sincerely, RECOMMENDED:

Bob Watson Susan A. Mauriello

General Services Director County Administrative Officer
Attachments:

Auditor Controller
General Services
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